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AN ACT relating to gasoline taxes; authorizing expenditures 
of amounts attributable to motorboat gasoline tax 
distributions as specified; and providing for an effective 
date.

Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming:

Section 1.  W.S. 39-17-111(c)(iii) is amended to read:

39-17-111.  Distribution.

(c)  The department shall credit to appropriate 
accounts based upon deductions from the taxes collected 
under this article in the following order:

(iii)  Deduct an amount collected on fuel used in 
motorboats, computed by multiplying the number of 
motorboats numbered during the current fiscal year under 
W.S. 41-13-102 plus the number of nonresident motorboats 
for which aquatic invasive species fees have been paid 
during the immediately preceding fiscal year in accordance 
with W.S. 23-4-204 times twenty-eight dollars and 
seventy-five cents ($28.75). The amount computed shall be 
credited to a separate account to be expended by the 
department of state parks and cultural resources to 
improve, construct, maintain, operate and ensure the safety 
of facilities for use by motorboats and motorboat users at 
state parks and state recreation areas and to provide 
grants to governmental entities for improvement, 
construction, maintenance, operation and ensuring the 
safety of publicly owned boating facilities at public parks 
and recreational facilities;
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Section 2.  This act is effective July 1, 2020.

(END)


